

OISE Library Student Advisory Committee  
Agenda items

Date: Wednesday, March 17th, 2021


Time: 5 - 6:30pm

Location: Zoom

**Present:** Monique Flaccavento (OISE Library Director, Ex Officio), Desmond Wong (OISE Librarian), Sasha Dhesi (OISE Library Intern), Qiongli Zhu (Co-Chair), Lifei Qian (Co-Chair), Mira Chow (Secretary), Huda Salha, Tika Ram Thapa, Julia Woznowski, Alison D’Cruz, Erika Colby, Matthew Humphries, Justin Patrick, Annie McCarron (OISE Graduate Student Library Assistant), Laura Facciolo

Regrets: Magdalene Stavrou

Time	Agenda item	Speaker (s)	Meeting Notes
5 min	Acknowledgment of Traditional Lands	Qiongli	Qiongli provides land acknowledgement
2 min	Approval of the agenda	Lifei	Lifei provides the overview of the meeting agenda
3 min	Approval of minutes from the last meeting	Qiongli	Qiongli provides a rundown of the minutes from the last meeting (Feb 10). Meeting minutes are approved by the Committee.
5 min	Updates based on new provincial COVID-19 guidelines	Monique	<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>- No new updates. Still using curbside pickup and Hathi Trust services</li><li>- There is still study space available at Robarts, Gersteins, UTM and UTSC libraries</li><li>- New Library Search: was necessary to move to a new system due to the old one being outdated and not meeting needs</li></ul>
5 min	The decision on the next meeting	Lifei	<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>- Group voted to have additional meeting; it will not affect CCR standing</li></ul>

<p>10 - 15 min</p>	<p>Updates to the OISE Library website and the new Library Search</p>	<p>Monique</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Quick overview of changes</li> <li>- How is the new LibrarySearch working for you? Thoughts?</li> <li>- Change to Primo/ ALMA and user interface</li> <li>- Functionality of website has changed and central library has posted a guide and tutorials</li> <li>- Students can meet with Monique and Emily to ask for help</li> <li>- Desmond estimates that Libguide links will be updated in around 4-6 weeks; Twitter links can't be changed</li> <li>- Matthew asks about user interface on Chrome on PC</li> </ul> <p style="text-align: center;">Hours &amp; Location</p>  <p>OISE Library 252 Bloor St. W. Toronto, ON <a href="#">Google Maps</a> 416-978-1850</p> <p>We are currently CLOSED. Please see: <a href="#">COVID-19 Updates on Library Services and Operations</a></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Qiongli relays that some links are not working on minutes</li> </ul>
<p>25 - 30 min</p>	<p>Discussion on the final report</p>	<p>Lifei &amp; Qiongli</p>	<p>See: <a href="#">OLSAC annual report 2020-2021</a></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Sample from 2018-19</li> <li>- Format</li> <li>- Lifei suggests that OLSAC gathers to draft report together</li> </ul>

			<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>- Review and feedback of the draft report</li><li>- Qiongli asks members about recommendations for next year's OLSAC</li><li>- Matthew suggests blended approach for community outreach activities and making social media connections</li><li>- Monique asking for clarification on Matthew's comment; Matthew clarifies that he is referring to outreach to OISE students in general</li><li>- Justin mentions being willing to help edit the report</li><li>- Monique mentions that it may be helpful for us to browse through minutes</li><li>- Erika mentions monthly book club or connecting with students online</li><li>- Desmond mentions that we did an Indigenous Book Club with UTSC in the fall. Winter rendition is generally more UTSC centric.</li><li>- Lifei asks for clarification on the facilitation of the book club</li><li>- Desmond mentions that there are both staff and students at the book clubs; there were 60 people last time</li><li>- Qiongli echoes the book club idea, and suggests that we expand the idea to other areas in education as well</li><li>- Alison suggests a "Book of the Month" newsletter and possibility to link students to our services on the "inside OISE" newsletter</li><li>- Desmond mentions Faculty Friday, where we tweet publications by faculty members. We also tweet about interesting K-12 resources</li><li>- Julia mentions March being Francophone month, suggesting that we can highlight resources for</li></ul>
--	--	--	---

			<p>TCs.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Lifei and Julia mentions language exchange being a potential resource on campus</li> <li>- Monique suggests that the library may be able to provide space instead of organizing the group</li> <li>- Lifei recommends that OISE library be open to student organizations</li> <li>- Justin recommends that OLSAC get in touch with other library student advisory committees</li> <li>- Desmond and Monique mention that Robarts and OLSAC may be the only two groups on campus, though iSchool also planned one.</li> </ul>
5 min	Co-Curricular Record	Monique	<p>Monique reads out a list of people who have attended at least 3 meetings, and asks that members contact her if there is a mistake.</p> <p>Monique mentions that each member can add a book to the OISE collection with a book plate, as a thank you for their service.</p> <p>Monique mentions that members can continue to serve next year if we wish. They will need to email her in the fall (or apply online) if they are interested in participating again.</p>